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Date Unit Description 
2 Sep 20 2dMarDiv 

 
At a general court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal M. R. Lopez, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of possession of child pornography and 
sexual assault of a child.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 20 months of confinement, total 
forfeiture of all pay and allowances, reduction to 
E-1, and a dishonorable discharge. 

2 Sep 20 HMH-463, MAG-
24, 1stMAW 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal 
O. T. Collins, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
assault consummated by battery.  Consistent with 
the plea agreement, the military judge sentenced 
the accused to 30 days of restriction and reduction 
to E-2.   

3 Sep 20 1stBn, 
3dMarReg, 
3dMarDiv  

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, a military judge convicted Corporal C. G. 
Mathews, pursuant to the accused’s plea, of missing 
movement.  Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to reduction 
to E-1 and 3 months of confinement. 

3 Sep 20 4thMCD At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Recruit 
Depot Parris Island, a military judge convicted 
Staff Sergeant S. L. Greene, pursuant to the 
accused’s pleas, of abuse of position as a military 
recruiter, violations of a lawful general order, 
extramarital sexual misconduct, and willfully 
disobeying a superior commissioned officer.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to 30 days of 
confinement, reduction E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge. 

3 Sep 20 1stMarRdrSptBn,                   
MARFORSOC 

 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Pendleton, a military judge convicted Corporal 
A. K. Sanford, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
wrongful distribution, possession, and introduction 
of a controlled substance.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 8 months of confinement, forfeiture of 
$1,100.00 per month for 8 months, reduction to E-1, 
and a bad conduct discharge. 

9 Sep 20 
 

2d MAW 
 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Cherry Point, a military judge convicted 
Major S. J. Conklin, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of child endangerment and conduct 
unbecoming.  Consistent with the plea agreement, 
the military judge sentenced the accused to a 
reprimand, 30 days of restriction, and forfeiture 
of $1,000 per month for 4 months.  



10 Sep 20 
 

2dMarDiv 
 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a military judge convicted Second 
Lieutenant M. R. Nobis, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of wrongful use and possession of a 
controlled substance, making a false official 
statement, and conduct unbecoming.  The military 
judge sentenced the accused to 16 months of 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, and a dismissal.  There was no plea 
agreement. 

11 Sep 20 MWSS-171, MAG-
12, 1stMAW 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Foster, a military judge convicted Staff 
Sergeant C. D. Ware, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of larceny, making false official 
statements, and making false writings.  Consistent 
with the plea agreement, the military judge 
sentenced the accused to reduction to E-3 and 100 
days of confinement. 

11 Sep 20 MARFORK At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Foster, a military judge convicted Lieutenant 
Colonel S. K. Lee, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, 
of larceny.  Consistent with the plea agreement, 
the military judge did not impose punishment. 

12 Sep 20 HqBn,                   
MCAGCC 

 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps Air 
Ground Combat Center Twentynine Palms, Corporal M. 
C. Bunton was convicted by a panel of officer and 
enlisted members of sexual assault, abusive sexual 
contact, conspiracy to commit extortion, failing to 
go to a place of duty, and making a false official 
statement.  The members sentenced the accused to 2 
years of confinement, total forfeiture of all pay 
and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge.   

15 Sep 20 MAG-13,                   
3dMAW 

 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Yuma, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal C. A. Moreno, pursuant to the accused's 
pleas, of damage to military property, wrongful use 
of a controlled substance, drunken and reckless 
operation of a vehicle, assault consummated by 
battery, and unlawful entry.  Consistent with the 
plea agreement, the military judge sentenced the 
accused to 12 months of confinement, forfeiture of 
$1,155 a month for 12 months, reduction E-1, and a 
bad conduct discharge. 

17 Sep 20 MCRD San Diego At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Miramar, a military judge convicted Sgt A. 
A. Villagomezgarcia, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of alien smuggling in violation of federal 
law.  Consistent with the plea agreement, the 
military judge sentenced the accused to 6 months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge. 



17 Sep 20 CLR-27,  
2dMLG 

At a general court martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal J. M. Spencer, pursuant to the accused’s 
plea, of rape of a child.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the accused 
to 15 years of confinement, total forfeiture of all 
pay and allowances, reduction to E-1, and a 
dishonorable discharge. 

18 Sep 20 VMFA-121, MAG-
12,1stMAW 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Hawaii, a military judge convicted Lance Corporal 
T. M. Sutton, pursuant to the accused’s pleas, of 
violations of a lawful general regulation, making a 
false official statement, and wrongful use of a 
controlled substance.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the accused 
to a bad conduct discharge, 12 months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and forfeiture of 
$1,155 per month for 12 months. 

21 Sep 20 1stBn, 
2dMarReg, 
2dMarDiv 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal R. Mendoza, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of wrongful possession and distribution of a 
controlled substance.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the accused 
to 16 months of confinement, reduction to E-1, and 
a dishonorable discharge. 

22 Sep 20 MWSS-172, MAG-
36, 1stMAW 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Foster, a military judge convicted Private 
First Class A. T. Ferguson, pursuant to the 
accused’s plea, of assault consummated by battery.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to 45 days of 
confinement, forfeiture of $500 per month for 2 
months, and reduction to E-1. 

23 Sep 20 3dMAW 
 

At a general court-martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Miramar, a panel of members acquitted a 
Marine of all charges and specifications. 

24 Sep 20 8thCommBn, II 
MEF 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a panel of officer and enlisted 
members convicted Corporal J. Q. Epps of assault.  
The members sentenced the accused to reduction to 
E-2. 

28 Sep 20 CLR-27, 
2dMLG 

At a general court martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a military judge convicted Lance 
Corporal J. L. Guymon, pursuant to the accused’s 
pleas, of violation of a lawful general order and 
assault consummated by battery upon a child.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to 12 months of 
confinement, total forfeiture of all pay and 
allowances, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge. 



29 Sep 20 2dMarDiv 
 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Base 
Camp Lejeune, a military judge convicted Staff 
Sergeant C. D. Williams, pursuant to the accused’s 
plea, of assault.  Consistent with the plea 
agreement, the military judge sentenced the accused 
to 30 days of confinement and reduction to E-3. 

30 Sep 20 MAG-16,         
3dMAW 

 

At a special court-martial at Marine Corps Air 
Station Miramar, a military judge convicted 
Corporal D. Gonzales, pursuant to the accused's 
plea, of assault consummated by battery.  
Consistent with the plea agreement, the military 
judge sentenced the accused to 6 months of 
confinement, reduction to E-1, and a bad conduct 
discharge. 

 


